

Lacon Childe School

...more than just a school



Headteacher – Stuart Weston
Deputy Headteacher – Rachel Croxton-Broome

24 September 2025 (Week B)

Dear Parents/Carers,

MyConcern

MyConcern is a reporting system that we use in school to enable our students and parents to report any safeguarding concerns they may have. We understand that some students may not feel comfortable speaking to an adult or may want to tell us about an issue outside the normal school hours. This platform provides a secure and quick way to reach out to us and alert of us of any concerns. Any report made to MyConcern will send an automatic alert straight to our safeguarding team. A member of the team will be able to read and take the relevant action in a timely manner. Parents/carers can use this <u>link</u> and QR code to the right to report a concern to the team



Year 11 - 10 week plan

In the second of our 'Strategies to Success' assemblies we shared the 10 traits that make a highly successful person and students discovered how our memory works and how to plan an effective revision timetable. Form tutors and subject teachers are discussing this in more detail with your child and our students will be producing their own revision timetable in the template in their log books. As homework is revision set by experts, students will be adding their homework slots first, then adding any targeted intervention sessions from the timetable that has begun this week. If appropriate, students may also add sessions where they will be completing independent revision to support their learning.

Key Stage 4 Course Information Evening

Tomorrow we are hosting our Key Stage 4 Course Information Evening for Year 10 parents starting at 5.30pm. This was an important evening where information about our KS4 examination courses, controlled assessments, homework and exam dates will be explained. If you are not able to attend the meeting, we will distribute the information to all parents.

Local Employers with Apprenticeship Offers

Lacon Childe School would like to invite all local employers who offer apprenticeship opportunities to young people to join us during our Careers Fair Day on the 6th of October 2025. If you would like to attend, please send your expression of interest to Aleksandra.Koziel@laconchildeschool.co.uk by the 1st of October.

Tempest Online Orders

A polite reminder that the closing date for **free delivery** back to school is **Sunday 28**th **September 2025.** Order through the Tempest website using your unique link or visit <u>www.tempest-orders.co.uk</u> If you need any assistance in ordering your photos, feel free to contact Tempest on 01736 751555 (option 3).

Rags to Riches

Our next Rags2Riches collection is Wednesday 1 October. We need as many bags of good quality unwanted clothes as possible to raise funds for our school. Adults and children's clothing, paired footwear, jewellery and accessories, belts and handbags are all accepted, but please no uniform, workwear, ripped or soiled clothing, pillows, duvets, curtains, books, CDs as we will be charged for disposal of these items. Please drop your bags at school reception during opening hours from Monday 29 September until 9am on Wednesday 1 Octboer. Thanks for your support.

Opportunities at the Regal Tenbury Wells

We have attached two flyers from the Regal Tenbury wells detailing possible opportunities for our students. The theatre school: Regal School of Creative Arts. Is designed to teach young people aged 7 to 16 the various aspects of stage craft including acting, singing and dancing, our students also learn about lighting, stage management, design, costume, prop making and other aspects. of theatre work. On Saturday 20th September, Swift and Styles starts, a really fun pop show aimed at young people and families.

Shropshire FA Youth Council

The Shropshire FA we are starting up a Youth Council. It will be a place for those aged 14-24 to develop leadership skills, gain organisational abilities and work towards a career in and around sport – or wider employment paths. Furthermore, the voluntary aspect of the youth council can coincide with any volunteering work necessary for students that are completing their Duke of Edinburgh qualification.

Attachments

Shropshire FA Youth Council

war

Regal – Be part of it Regal – Swift & Styles

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Stuart Weston Headteacher

Dates to remember:

Thursday 25 September GCSE evening – Year 10 only

Thursday 25 September Tales for Transition workshop – Year 7

Wednesday 1 October Rags to Riches collection

Thursday 9 October Intervention Evening – Year 11 (Invite Only)

Friday 24 October: Last day of term Monday 3 November: Return to school

Item	Information	Payment Due
Year 7 Pantomine Deposit		30 September
		2025

Love Lane, Cleobury Mortimer, Shropshire DY14 8PE

Tel: (01299) 270312

E-mail: admin@laconchildeschool.co.uk www.lacon-childe.org.uk

The Shropshire Gateway Educational Trust